
Focus Automated Calling System

October 14, 2025

Dear Union School District Families,

It has been brought to my attention that when phone calls are received in voicemail from the 
school’s automated calling system, some messages only contain a portion of the entire phone 
message.  This is due to the way our system was developed in that the message begins to play 
immediately after the voicemail picks up the phone.  Due to the varied length of greetings 
presented in each individual person’s voicemail box, the message received and recorded often 
presents as missing the first portion of the message, which has been sent by the school.  The Focus 
Automated Calling System automatically repeats the message a second time, so that you may hear 
the complete message.  Please remain on the line long enough to receive the entire message the 
second time, to ensure you have heard it in its entirety.  This will help to eliminate any confusion or 
need to contact office secretaries to inquire about the part of the message, which was missed.  If 
your voicemail is either, full or not set up, please attend to these issues to allow for receipt of 
important information in the future.  Thank you for your attention to this matter and have a 
wonderful day.

Sincerely,

Dr. John Kimmel, Superintendent


